
County of Santa Barbara

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Minute Order

January 7, 2025

 5 - Supervisor Lee, Supervisor Capps, Supervisor Hartmann, Supervisor Nelson, and 

Supervisor Lavagnino

Present: 

File Reference No.  25-00002

Public Comment Period

THE PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD IS RESERVED FOR COMMENT ON MATTERS 

WITHIN THE SUBJECT MATTER JURISDICTION OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS. 

EACH PERSON MAY ADDRESS THE BOARD FOR UP TO THREE MINUTES AT THE 

DISCRETION OF THE CHAIR, FOR A TOTAL PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD OF NO 

MORE THAN 15 MINUTES.  (Resolution No. 09-368) (25-00002)

WHEN TESTIFYING BEFORE THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS, PERSONAL ATTACKS 

AND OTHER DISRUPTIVE BEHAVIOR ARE NOT APPROPRIATE.

RE:

Re: Expressed concerns with the Planning and Development Department item entitled 

“Senate Bill 9, Telecommunication Facilities, and other Minor Ordinance Amendments” 

currently schedule for the February 4, 2025 Board of Supervisors Meeting - Ronald Buckley, 

Lesley Weinstock, Anne-Odile Thomas, and Miriam Lindbeck addressed the Board

Re: Requested the Board of Supervisors withdraw from the Memorandum of Understanding 

with REACH regarding Vandenberg Space Force Base and expressed concerns about the 

proposed increase to 100 annual SpaceX launches - Leah Yananton, Marcy Winograd, and 

Jim Yarbrough addressed the Board

Re: Expressed concerns regarding the illegal smuggling of immigrants - Thomas Becker 

addressed the Board

Re: Expressed Appreciation to the Board with the Senior Mobile Home Park Conversion 

Interim Urgency Ordinance - Martha Hassenplug addressed the Board

Re: Expressed Concerns with the new administration and possible plans to deporting 

immigrant children and separating families - Carol Kernahan addressed the Board
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